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Good Evening! I am Carole Hoffman, the Coordinator for Fort Leavenworth Child 

& Youth Services. We are happy that your family will be joining our community.  

 

Tonight I will be sharing important information about CYS to ensure you have the 

tools needed to register in the event you will be using any of our CYS programs. 

Children must be registered through our Parent Central office, but don’t have to 

wait until you arrive to get started on this process. (SHOW SLIDE 1) Start the 

process by contacting our local Parent Central office, they will determine the best 

process to assist you with completing registration based on prior CYS registration 

at another Army installation, the programs you wish to use, your estimated arrival 

to Fort Leavenworth. 

 

 

Our waitlist for full day, summer camp, and before/after school care is managed 

through militarychildcare.com (SHOW SLIDE 2). If you haven’t already done so 

please create an account and request the appropriate type of care you need. 

Childcare spaces are offered following the DoD waitlist priorities. Under our 

current HPCON conditions we do have limited childcare spaces.   

 

I am excited to announce that our Harrold Youth Center will be open starting June 

1st for summer camp. Enrollment for summer camp begins Monday, April 19th by 

calling HYC at 913-684-5131.  

 

If you are interested in seeking childcare off the installation please contact 

ChildCare Aware of America (SHOW SLIDE 3). They manage the Fee Assistance 

as well as the off post referral program for the Army.  

 

At this time our Hourly Care and Part Day Preschool Programs, are on hold due to 

current COVID conditions but as soon as it is deemed safe we will be opening 

these programs. Stay tuned to our CYS Facebook page for updated information on 

program openings.  

 

Our Youth Sports & Fitness program will be offering baseball, basketball, and 

soccer camps this summer. Watch our CYS Facebook page for registration 

information. Registration opens later this month. At this time we are still unsure if 

we will be offering a Fall sports season. If we are able to offer Fall sports we will 

be needing volunteer Coaches. Please contact Youth Sports at 913-684-7526 or 

7525 if interested in coaching.  



 

Our SKIES program is currently offering dance and private guitar and piano 

lessons. We are also currently recruiting for a gymnastics instructor and will be 

offering a variety of gymnastics classes as soon as we have an instructor. Jujitsu 

will be returning in the future.  

 

As you are preparing for arrival, please do not hesitate to contact our Parent 

Central Office if you have questions or need clarity. You can reach them by phone 

at 913-684-5138.  

 

Thank you 
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